
The paper and printing of 
this newsletter is kindly 
supplied by Heather Chong.

About our bus
•	 11 passengers (+ driver)

•	 Air conditioned😊:-)

•	 Standard automatic driver’s licence to drive

•	 Will have a tow bar

•	 Cost for use 60c/km

•	 Garaged South Arm/Sandford region

•	 Partnerships/sponsorships very welcome

We acknowledge the palawa/pakana people (Tasmanian Aboriginal Community) as the traditional 
owners and ongoing custodians of lutruwita/Tasmania - its land and waters. We acknowledge 
their long history and deep connection to this place and pay respect to Elders past and present.

Our Bus is on its way!
We’ve shared a community bus with Risdon Vale 
and Warrane/Mornington Neighbourhood Houses 
for a decade but with the bus garaged at Risdon 
Vale and availability limited, time came for us hit the 
road alone. With a growing population and so many 
community groups on the Peninsula that could 
benefit from access 7 days a week, SAPRA has been 
working on securing our own bus for two years. 

As reported in South Arm Peninsula News earlier 
this year, a conversation between President Kerry 
Scambler and Nic Street MP in the Community 
Garden resulted in a Liberal commitment eight 
months later to fund our bus. Labor matched it and 
our community couldn’t really lose!

Funds have now been received and a small working 
group (Bob Blaauw, Bree Hunter, Kirstie Judd, Don 
Nicoll and Kerry Scambler) has done the groundwork 
to ensure the bus is delivered in early 2022. 

Community groups and organisations across the 
Peninsula have/are being contacted to see if and 
how often they anticipate using the Bus.

Active (walking/biking etc) and social/special 
interest groups are also invited to use the Bus – 
contact Bree to register your interest.

SAPRA also plans a regular resident service to Rosny 
Park and social outings to different destinations.

We are beyond excited about the possibilities our 
new bus opens up for our community!

Find out more or register your interest -  
Bree Hunter 0448 332 560  
Suggestions for Bus use - Kirstie Judd  
0426 821 530  | SAPRAsec@southarm.tas.au

Operation Christmas Child Boxes 

This year we’ve packed and sent 
98 boxes of toys and essential items for 
refugee children, and those who have 
nothing or very little. They are headed 
to Fiji and Papua New Guinea where 
they’ve suffered from cyclones, and 
rising water is a constant problem. 
A big thank you to everyone who has 
helped to provide goods and/or money, 
and packed boxes.  All together over 16,900 boxes 
have been sent from Tassie this year.

- Jane Beavan

St Barnabas Church 
to be sold to our 
community!
Wonderful news - our 129 year old church will become 
the Community Church of St Barnabas - South Arm.  
A recent decision by the Trustees has cleared the 
way for the sale of the church to proceed.  A new 
contract is expected from the Diocein Redress 
Team in coming weeks.  St Barnabas will become a 
community church as the community had hoped.

Meanwhile the church will continue with regular 
10am Sunday services, where the congregation is 
slowly growing.  After the service there is always the 
opportunity for some lively conversations in the Hall 
- a good way to make new friends over a cuppa.

As it will now soon be OUR church, we hope the 
community will rise to the occasion and use the 
church and the hall.  Both will be available for hire 
and of course for all the usual rites of Baptisms, 
Marriages and Funerals.

A big thank you to all the community members who 
attended regular working bees to keep both the 
church and cemetery looking cared for.

Two important services this month - 

Community Carol service  - 7pm, Sunday 19th Dec

Christmas Day service  - 9am

-  South Arm Community Church (Inc) Board of Management
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About this newsletter

Contributions to the newsletter close 
the 2nd Friday, every 2nd month - 

Friday 14 January 2022

Send contributions  -
Wendy Polzin 
editor@southarm.tas.au 
0428 339 400

Advertising enquiries -
Kerry Scambler 
SAPRAPres@southarm.tas.au 
0407 875 460

The bi-monthly South Arm Peninsula 
News is distributed throughout the 
South Arm Peninsula community - 
Sandford, Cremorne, Clifton Beach, 
South Arm and Opossum Bay.

This newsletter has been published 
since 1989 by the South Arm 
Peninsula Residents Association 
(SAPRA). Opinions expressed in 
articles are not necessarily the views 
of the Committee.

Individuals and groups are invited 
to submit notices, reports, photos, 
articles or other contributions.

SAPRA Committee members:

President  
Kerry Scambler 		 0407 875 460  
SAPRAPres@southarm.tas.au

Treasurer   
Gillian Waldie 		  0408 123 906 
SAPRATreas@southarm.tas.au

Secretary  
Kirstie Judd		  0426 821 530 
SAPRASec@southarm.tas.au

General Committee:

Bree Hunter		  0448 332 560

Sharyn Von Bertouch	 0429 199 113

Noela Foxcroft		  0418 600 707

Eric Bound

Michael Topfer		  0400 416 099

Want to join CERT?
Do you live in the South Arm / Opossum Bay area and want to 
do rewarding work, gain new skills and help out the community?  
The Community Emergency Response Team (CERT) and vehicle 
was established in 2008. Currently our team has five active 
members, but would love to have more. 

Volunteering with CERT is truly rewarding and gives you life-
long skills. Working with a supportive team in sometimes 
challenging situations, you will be first on scene to provide 
emergency support and assist paramedics when they arrive.  
Training is provided by Ambulance Tasmania and ongoing 
training at the Community Centre 2nd Wednesday each month. 

Visit www.dhhs.tas.gov.au/ambulance/volunteers to learn more 
and register your interest. Or talk to our team at the South Arm 
Market on Sunday 5th December.

- The CERT Team

Rainfall on the Peninsula
Cremorne Opossum 

Bay Sandford South Arm

Sep 39.25mm 48.0mm 43.5mm 32.0mm

Oct 144.25mm 139.6mm 154.3mm 106.7mm

2021 Year 
to Date 479.50mm 471.0mm 515.5mm 313.5mm

2020 Year 
to Date 524.75mm 535.3mm 562.0mm 402.2mm

Geir Hurlen Rødven Teresa Quine Bradley Lee Bob Kimber 

Some Cremorne weather facts

October 21 highest rainfall in October Geir has recorded, going 
back to about 2009.  The October average is 37.52mm and with 
144.25mm falling in 2021, we’re at 384% of average. 

Cremorne rainfall above 100mm 2009 - 2021
161mm

Jun ‘09

152.25mm

Jan ‘15

144.25mm

Oct ‘21

117.75mm

Jul ‘14

127mm

May ‘18

106.5mm

Nov ‘13

100mm

Christmas
in

Cremorne
SUNDAY 19 DECEMBER FROM

12.30pm @ the BEACH RESERVE
HELP DECORATE THE CHRISTMAS TREES

 

SANTA ARRIVING ON THE SANDFORD FIRE TRUCK AT
AROUND 2.30PM

 

SANTA IS UNABLE TO PROVIDE PRESENTS THIS YEAR 
BUT HE WILL HAVE A SMALL SURPRISE FOR 

THE KIDS OF CREMORNE!
 

LIVE MUSIC
 

BYO RUGS & CHAIRS, PICNIC LUNCH/BBQ FOOD, DRINKS
 

THIS IS A COVID-SAFE EVENT SO PLEASE BRING YOUR
PHONE FOR COVID CHECK-IN 

 

PLEASE BRING ALONG $5 MEMBERSHIP FOR THE CCG
AND A CASH DONATION FOR THE FIRIES

 

For more info email: cremornecommunitygroup@gmail.com

or go to our Facebook page:

https://www.facebook.com/Cremornecommunitygroup

This event is kindly sponsored by Clarence City Council

mailto:editor@southarm.tas.au
mailto:SAPRAPres@southarm.tas.au
mailto:SAPRAPres@southarm.tas.au
mailto:SAPRATreas@southarm.tas.au
mailto:SAPRASec@southarm.tas.au
https://www.dhhs.tas.gov.au/ambulance/volunteers
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Men’s Shed update
PLANNING: At the time of writing, we are waiting 
with fingers crossed. hoping there were no 
objections to Council that might hold up our lease. 
We have the funding available so we’re now very 
close to the build.

FUNDING/FUNDRAISING: Woo hoo!  Our Building 
Better Regions application was successful! Thanks 
to our Secretary, Steve Hinton, for his many hours 
spent writing all these lengthy, detailed applications. 

Thanks also to our volunteers who help with 
various events including Harmony Garden Centre 
Market carpark marshalling. Plus of course, to our 
wonderful community for their support. 

Fund raised -
Bank balance 14/11*	 $85,000

Building Better Regions funds to come	 $80,600

	 $165,600

*Incl. $53,000 from Tasmanian Government

Potential funds -
Stronger Communities Fund application	 $20,000 
Stage 1 to be advised Dec 2021

AGM: Around 40 members attended the AGM in 
late September and enjoyed a social BBQ in the 
Community Garden following the formalities. Great 
to see connections being made before the Shed 
even goes up.

QUIZ NIGHT: 27th November. All tables sold! 

MEMBERSHIP: Renewals have been going well 
amongst our 100+ current members and we’ve 
welcomed also new members BUT there’s always 
room for more in our Shed :-).😊

If you want to join, know more or support us in 
any way, please get in touch. New member forms 
available from the South Arm Store, Community 
Centre or on the website. 

ENQUIRIES:   
Robin 0408 446 249 or Steve 0419 339 415 
email: mensshed@southarm.tas.au 
www.mensshed.southarm.tas.au for newsletters 
and membership forms 
www.facebook.com/SouthArmMensShed 

7 Dec
4 Jan
1 Feb

1 Mar
5 Apr
3 May

7 Jun
5 Jul
2 Aug

6 Sep
4 Oct

BINGO - first Tuesday 
of the month
Community Centre, doors open 7pm  

$15 to play 15 games. CASH PRIZES.  
BYO nibbles and drinks (alcohol permitted).   
Come join the fun.

Add these dates to your calendar:

South Arm  
Primary School
Our Grade 4/5/6 students attended the 
Remembrance Day service at the South Arm RSL on 
Thursday. Bodhi, Sacha and Steffi laid a wreath on 
behalf of the school.

Reminder enrolments for 2022 are now open.

Exciting news for South Arm Primary - We will have 
after school hours care available in 2022.

-  Wendy Huxley, Business Manager,  
South Arm Primary School    |    6239 9126 
wendy.huxley@education.tas.gov.au

Digital newsletter in 
full colour!
You can find all the back editions here -  
www.southarm.tas.au/south-arm-news 

Sign up to be notified when each South Arm 
News goes online & see your local newsletter in 
full colour! Email me at editor@southarm.tas.au 
with the subject line ‘Newsletter Subscription’.

- Wendy Polzin     l     editor@southarm.tas.au

mailto:mensshed@southarm.tas.au
http://www.mensshed.southarm.tas.au
http://www.facebook.com/SouthArmMensShed
mailto:wendy.huxley@education.tas.gov.au
http://www.southarm.tas.au/south-arm-news
mailto:editor@southarm.tas.au
mailto:editor@southarm.tas.au
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Arm End Reserve  
update - RITE
The golf course proposal for Arm End has had a surprising 
development. Arm End now has three connected projects – Arm 
End Golf course, a pipeline from Blackmans Bay to supply water 
to the golf course and a water treatment plant to be upgraded 
from Class B to Class A water. This appears to be a plan to take 
what was a golf course proposition for Arm End Reserve to an 
agricultural irrigation proposal for South Arm peninsula.  It is 
ironic considering Arm End was reserved for its natural and 
cultural qualities. Reserving the land was a significant win for 
the environment and Aboriginal Heritage and to restore this 
beautiful fragile tip of our peninsula after nearly 200 years of 
grazing. 

The Australian government via Senator Jonathon Duniam 
announced on 11 August 2021 that $5 million from an irrigation 
funding program was “committed” to the South Arm water 
pipeline. It is unsure what the funds are for and whether the 
funding has been allocated yet - the minister said it was 
“committed”. We have written to the minister to ask what the 
funding is for, the treatment plant or the pipeline or both, and 
whether the funds have been allocated or are dependent on 
approvals. We have received no answer. 

The waste water treatment plant application has been with the 
Environment Protection Authority since July 2020 but there 
has still been no public comment process and approvals are 
months away if it ever occurs. The EPA web site was recently 
updated and includes a clear statement that the Class A water 
is intended to be taken to South Arm recreational area i.e. for 
the golf course. The upgrading of the water quality is for the 
benefit of the golf course. The EPA notes it will also assess the 
“application of re-use water for the South Arm recreational area”. 
This is important because the use of the irrigated water was not 
considered by the Council and the EPA consultation process 
is the community’s first opportunity to make comments on the 
impact of irrigation on the reserve.

— Robyn McNicol     |     Re-Imagine The End Coordinator
www.rite.org.au                

Arm End rocky outcrop - Photo Robyn McNicol

http://www.rite.org.au
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Water solution 
update
South Arm Pipeline Pty Ltd has welcomed Federal Government 
funding of $5 million to enable the pipeline project to proceed. 
This funding was assessed exclusively on the benefits to the 
regional agriculture of South Arm.

The Arm End Public Recreation Reserve project (Arm End) has, 
through the need to find suitable golf turf irrigation and re-
vegetation water, developed the South Arm Pipeline concept over 
the last four years. It will deliver 2ML of very high quality (but not 
potable) water daily to the Peninsula – 76% to the community and 
24% to Arm End. Currently 14ha of the region is under irrigation - 
the pipeline will allow a total of 350ha to be irrigated.

The pipeline will provide water to the western part of the South 
Arm Peninsula, including interested local farmers and rural 
landowners, the Iron Pot Golf Club and the South Arm RSL & 
Community Club. We will also provide access points for the 
South Arm Volunteer Fire Brigade.

Our goal is that this Tasmanian-first project, taking recycled 
water and converting it to Class A, will be entirely accessible 
for community and agricultural use. The pipeline will also 
transform the Arm End Public Recreation Reserve into a world 
class destination to  enjoy walking, cycling and with potential 
Aboriginal Heritage interpretation – along with a pretty good 
public access golf course

The South Arm recycled water scheme is intended to operate 
on a no commercial return basis. South Arm Pipeline Pty Ltd will 
construct and manage the pipeline operating on an operational 
and maintenance cost-recovery basis (ie. no commercial profit). 
All users will pay proportionally to the volume of water they take.

The pipeline is expected to take most of 2022 to complete and 
Arm End site development construction will continue through 
to end of  2023. In the meantime, we continue to look after and 
manage the land at Arm End.

Please feel free to connect with us for more information. After 
years of robust planning and approvals we are getting closer to 
a construction start.

— Craig Ferguson     |     Project Manager
    0409 222 858      |      info@armend.com.au

Senator Jono Duniam, Craig Ferguson, Minister Guy Barnett and Member 
for Franklin Nic Street at the Federal Government funding announcement

Ancestral 
Research  
Services of 
Tasmania
Jim Duggan
(Dipl. Fam. Hist. Studies) Member A.I.G, S.A.G.

Assisting people with their family history 
research endeavours worldwide, from  
right here in Sandford.

www.ancestralresearchtasmania.com.au

mailto:info@armend.com.au
http://www.ancestralresearchtasmania.com.au
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SAPRA  
update 

Welcome to Summer and fingers crossed for a little 
less precipitation leading into the holiday season! 

AGM/ General Meeting:  Once again this event 
showcased the wonderful work being done in our 
community. The AGM and Annual Report provide 
solid, informative background on SAPRA’s finances 
and activities through the 2020-21 Year. 

A General Meeting followed the AGM, with a SAPRA 
update for July-November. We then heard about a 
range of local activities and got a full appreciation of 
how active our community really is.  Updates were 
heard from South Arm & Sandford Volunteer Fire 
Brigades, Iron Plot Community Garden, St Barnabas 
Church & Cemetery, South Arm Community 
Library & Pot Luck Op Shop, History Room (new 
custodian Michael Topfer) & Peninsula History 
Group, South Arm Peninsula Men’s Shed (p3), South 
Arm Community Market (p8) and the Peninsula 
Community Bus project (p1). Phew! Great work by all.

Drumming up funds for the South Arm 
Songsters: SAPRA is delighted our auspiced 

Clarence Council grant application for the Songsters 
was successful. The songsters do so much more 
than just sing - they uplift spirits, bringing joy into 
the lives of those who sing and those listening.

If you’re a small group working on community 
projects, remember SAPRA can auspice grants on 
your behalf. We do the admin, you achieve your goal! 

SAPRA membership. Thanks to all who have shown 
their support for your community organisation and 
its volunteers by joining as members. Thanks also to 
our new Membership Officer, Michael Topfer  
(0400 416 099 |  sapramembers@southarm.tas.au). 

Thank you to my fellow committee members and 
all our volunteers for your valued contribution this 
year. Indeed, thanks to all the other local groups and 
individuals who make this Peninsula community so 
vibrant, caring, and such a special place to live. 

As our borders open on 15th December and we 
venture into a new COVID chapter, please take care, 
look out for others and be kind.  May your festive/
holiday season bring you happiness, contentment 
and relaxation amongst family and friends. Stay 
safe on land and water and we’ll see you in 2022.

—  Kerry Scambler, President, SAPRA   |   0407 875 460   
SAPRAPres@southarm.tas.au  |  facebook.com/Sapra.Inc

South Arm Fire Brigade 
The Spring rains throughout the State mean a late 
and unusual fire season, with little time to conduct 
hazard reduction burns, and rapidly growing grass 
and bush (as anyone who has to mow knows). TFS 
will have additional aircraft available, but it will 
always be volunteers on the ground that actually 
extinguish the blaze.  At South Arm we’ve recruited 
4 new members (3 of them under 20 years old!). 
This highlights what an amazing community we live 
in, and the strength of character in our youth. 

We have had a relatively quiet year so far. A few car 

accidents, escaped burns and smoke investigations. 
We’ve been out providing advice on smoke alarms, 
bushfire plans and water tanks at the market etc. 

Remember, if you see a fire, call 000. I’ve seen a 
few posts on Facebook about fires and accidents 
which is not very helpful! The only way to get our 
group of well trained volunteers to the fire is via 000.

Fire permits, call 1800 000 699. They will tell 
you if you need a permit, if the weather forecast is 
unfavourable, and also register the burn to ensure 
we don’t get called out by mistake.

Hope everyone has a wonderful and safe Summer. 

- Val Ansett   l   Brigade Chief, South Arm Fire Brigade

mailto:sapramembers@southarm.tas.au
mailto:SAPRAPres@southarm.tas.au
http://www.facebook.com/Sapra.Inc
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Cremorne Corner

Cremorne Calendar
DEC  

Fri 10th 	 Pop Up @ Bowlo ‘Taco Taco’

Sun  19th 	 Christmas in Cremorne

FEB  

Fri 10th 	 Pop Up @ Bowlo ‘Munchies 
Korean Street Food’

Mid JAN - MAR 
Remember to water your natives!

Every month 

Thursdays Barefoot Bowls - spectators welcome!

Tue-Sat	 4:30–7:30pm, Cremorne Bowls & 
Community Club Bar

Fortnightly	Pete’s Bar Snacks @ Bowlo 

[Join ‘Cremorne Tas Noticeboard’ Facebook 
group for details]

Thank you to everyone for your efforts in 2021. This year we 
successfully completed four main working bees. All of this 
could not be achieved without the many hands that come 
along to work the tools & look after our Cremorne patch. 

This year, working with the Cremorne Community 
Group and Howrah Rotary, we were able to have 

some extra community fun - the popular 
Sandcastle Competition in March, followed 
by the Lego Masters Challenge during 
July. Finally, the Beach Reserve has been 
brightened up with the art instalment on 
the toilet block. Many thanks to Council 
for their ongoing financial support and 
cooperation.

- The Coastcare Team

Cremorne 
Playgroup closes
Cremorne Playgroup has officially closed 
its doors. The last couple of years has seen 
dwindling numbers with the advent of 
COVID-19, alternative playgroup sessions held 
elsewhere and families unable to commit to 
the organisation of running the group. 

The group however ended on a high by 
recalling the great 10 year plus era it had. With 
the closure of the Cremorne Store it was noted 
that there was a need for young families to 
have a place to meet. With funding through the 
Tas Community Fund and the generosity of the 
Bowls Club to provide space the group began 
in 2009. A huge thanks to these organisations 
for their assistance. Sessions would regularly 
see attendance of 12-15 kids and on occasions 
numbers up in the 20s. There were regular 
craft sessions, sharing of a morning tea and 
outings. The group also ran the Cremorne 
Christmas Party for families which later joined 
forces with the Community Group.

The Playgroup allowed many firm friendships 
to develop and cemented in many kids minds 
that the Bowls Club is our local community 
space. Thank you to the many people who 
supported the group throughout the years.

Cremorne  
Community Group
We love our wonderful Cremorne Community and are 
looking forward to running a variety of fun events to get the 
whole community involved in the year ahead. Stay tuned…..  

Sadly, after much organising, the three day lock-down 
stopped the Cremorne Twilight Gathering from going ahead.  
Finger crossed 2022 will be third time lucky!  Thank you to 
the Cremorne Bowls Club for offering their space at short 
notice, and to all of the volunteers who offered to help.  

Our first Christmas Market at the Cremorne Bowls 
Club was a very successful event, even with a little 
rain.  What a talented bunch we have in Cremorne! 
Given its success, we hope to run more markets 
in the future.

Santa is coming to Cremorne Sunday 19 
December this year, which means it’s time to 
start practicing “Twelve Days of Christmas”.   
Cremorne residents - look out for a flyer in your 
letterbox and Facebook for more details of a few 
changes happening this year.  

As always these events can’t happen without volunteers, so 
if you are keen to help out, please  get in touch with anyone 
from the Cremorne Community Group team.  

Cremorne Community Group Notice Board: 
Thank you to the Clarence City Council for funding the 
new community notice board which is looking amazing 
alongside Juls’ wonderful COVID mural on the toilet block! 
Next time you are heading to the beach (or toilet), make 
sure you have a look.



8

Trucks, Security, 
forklifts and 

more 

 

                             Dealers   
Excavators, Skidsteers, Rollers,  

Sales, Hire and More  
For more information call 1300 732 377 

       or go to www.onroadoffroad.edu.au                        RTO 60071                        

StreetNic

Liberal Member for Franklin

Authorised by Nic Street, Shop 96, 
Channel Court Shopping Centre, Kingston TAS 7050

  Shop 96, Channel Court Shopping Centre, Kingston TAS 7050
  (03) 6165 7830    Nic.Street@dpac.tas.gov.au

l
Merry

ADVERTISEMENT

ROBERT GOYNE  
Local Real Estate Specialist  

35 years selling “PARADISE PENINSULA”.

I work now for Fall Real Estate, they have offices at Lauderdale, 
Howrah, Sorell, Lindisfarne, Hobart, Moonah, Sandy Bay and 
Kingston. All receive your property’s information. For Tourists 
and Locals properties are displayed at 456 South Arm Road 
Lauderdale and at the South Arm Shop. Call Robert 7 days a week 
- 0458 653 553   /   6248 7666   /   robert@fall.com.au

Real Advice in Real Estate

South Arm  
Community Market
Despite the abundance of rain at present, the 
the November market was a glorious day! It was 
wonderful to see so many stallholders and patrons 
enjoying the atmosphere and dry weather. Olivia, 
once again, entertained us with her lovely music 
and singing. What a delight she is.

Justin Kneebone was also a popular attraction with 
the snakes and blue tongued lizards. Many people 
took the opportunity to handle the lizards and a 
most amazing snake.  We look forward to having 
Justin return to the market again next year.

The market has grown exponentially over the 
last 18 months or so. With that comes extra work. 
Jacqui Eaton Harvey and her husband Andrew have 
absorbed that extra workload with energy, grace 
and enthusiasm.  As demands on their time have 
exploded, we are in need of more volunteers.

Most of the jobs are small - some are behind the 
scenes while others are at the market forefront. 
Some jobs are on market day, while others are 
before and after. If you’re one of the many people 
who love the market, consider volunteering some 
time to keep this amazing community event moving 
forward. If you’re able to assist,  please contact 
Jacqui - 0422 203 124 or market@southarm.tas.au

Next market is Sunday 5 December.
Great for Christmas shopping while enjoying the 
great food and fantastic coffee. Check the South 
Arm Community Market Facebook page to keep up-
to-date. Hope to see you all at the next market.

-  The Marketing Musketeers  l  market@southarm.tas.au

mailto:robert%40fall.com.au?subject=
mailto:market@southarm.tas.au
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Happy Birthday
Happy 2nd birthday South Arm Fitness & Wellness 
hub & Happy 9th birthday to Mj’s Hair design.  
We would like to thank the community for your 
support. Without you, we wouldn’t be here. We hope 
you have a wonderful Christmas & happy New Year.

- Laura

• Lawn mowing & care
• Brushcutting, mulching 
• Hedge trimming, pruning
• Weeding, planting
• Advice

Contact Robbie
Qualified horticulturalist

0427 278 325

Garden maintenance

Friends of Ralphs Bay
Friends of Ralphs Bay is a recently established 
LandCare / CoastCare group with a mission to 
protect the local environment through weed 
mangement, planting, information sessions and 
rubbish removal. We also have social get-togethers. 
We are keen to expand membership and coverage 
area so we can achieve more - please check out 
the Ralphs Bay Foreshore Facebook page, or the 
Friends of Ralphs Bay page on Landcare Tasmania, 
or email friendsofralphsbay@gmail.com.

-  Stuart Galloway-Walker / Chair, Friends of Ralphs 
Bay / 0403 285 959

Mon	 10am — 12 noon 
Fri	 2pm —  4 pm 
Sat	 1pm —  3pm

Market Days - 9:30am - 12noon

South Arm Community Centre 
9 Calverton Place Enq: Kirstie 0426 821 530

Thank you to all the wonderful 
people who’ve been able to take 

the time to contribute content 
to the South Arm News again 

this year.  The life and events and 
community spirit on the Peninsula never 

ceases to amaze me!  The newsletter is 
always an interesting read, thanks to you all!  

Once the newsleter is put together, it’s over to 
the generous Heather Chong who donates the 
paper and her time to print over 800 newsletters! 

And then more wonderful people - to fold and 
count them; and to distribute to Australia Post, 
the South Arm Store, and on foot direct 
to mailboxes!  I’m in awe of your 
commitment and unending energy!  
A special thanks to Rae Calvert who 
is bowing out - it’s been a treat to 
work with you!

- Wendy Polzin, Editor

Out of hours available on request

Most items only $1
Some $2 or $5

mailto:friendsofralphsbay@gmail.com


10

ADVERTISEMENT

Administrative services
Justice of the Peace
Witnessing documents, affidavit for use in court, statutory 
declarations, certifying true copy of original  document.
Terry Roe 0400 140 870

Claire Weir - Justice of the Peace
Over 30 years’ experience. 0418 372 124  c.kweir@bigpond.com

Justice of the Peace - Opossum Bay
David Skegg - davidskegg@icloud.com 0418 374 305

Animals
Sandford Cat Hotel
5 star luxury for your cat when you’re away. Book now or 
arrange an inspection to see what your furbaby can enjoy.

thesandfordcathotel.com.au  | Hazel Jones 0403 568 999

Automotive
Auto Towing & Windscreen Repairs
Tilt tray towing, windscreen repair. Anthony 0412 110 992

Beauty
Jewellery 
Handmade precious jewellery designed & made locally.
Gavin 0414 629 185   l   www.gavinmacsporran.com.au

Mj’s Hair Design 
2 fully qualified hairdressers for all hair care needs. 
Facial waxing/tinting & spray tanning.  3120 South Arm 
Rd, Wed to Sat, or by appt.  6239 9612    l    0421 859 408

Business services
Rachel-is-IT
Computer repairs, up-grades, IT assistance. Vinyl signage 
for car, boat or business.  6239 9706    l   0438 399 706

Tasmanian Geeks
Computer Repair, Virus Removal, Service & Tune Up. 
Dale 0415 269 256

Ceremony 
Oakdown Celebrant
Naming days, elopements, weddings. Make your day 
unique, fun and easygoing. 

Tara Bellette 0408 367932 tarabellette76@gmail.com 

Community meetings  & classes 
South Arm Community Centre
Library, Op Shop and History Room 
9 Calverton Place, South Arm 
Open      Mon 10 - 2      Fri 2 - 4      Sat 1 - 3

Bible Discussion - Connect Group
We welcome new members. Fridays 10.30am 
3218 Main Rd, South Arm. Jane Beavan 6239 9244. 

Bridge
Calverton Hall, Wednesdays at 2pm. New members and 
beginners always welcome. Noela 6239 9172
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Julie.Collins.MP@aph.gov.au 

18 Ross Avenue (PO Box 38) 
Rosny Park TAS  7018

JULIE COLLINS MP
Federal Member for Franklin

ADVERTISEMENT

Proudly supporting the 
South Arm Peninsula 

community.
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Authorised by Julie Collins MP, ALP Tasmania, 18 Ross Avenue, Rosny Park TAS 7018.

ADVERTISEMENT

    P: (03) 6212 2330
C: SarahLovellLabor
   E: sarah.lovell@parliament.tas.gov.au

Authorised by Sarah Lovell. 1/33 South Arm Rd, Rokeby

Sarah Lovell MLC
Labor Member for Rumney

Your voice in 
Parliament

Local services  
and notices
Accommodation
Cremorne Self Contained Cabin
Holiday cabin ideal for couple. Great location on Cremorne 
rural block, but close to beach. Ph: 0434 499 730

www.airbnb.com.au/rooms/5087229?s=gzo

mailto:c.kweir@bigpond.com
mailto:davidskegg@icloud.com
http://enjoy.thesandfordcathotel.com.au
http://enjoy.thesandfordcathotel.com.au
http://www.gavinmacsporran.com.au
mailto:tarabellette76@gmail.com
https://www.airbnb.com.au/rooms/5087229?s=gzo
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St Barnabas Community 
Church, South Arm
Morning service, Sundays 10am.  
Rachel Todd, 62399706, or Jane 
Beavan 6239 9244. Grounds working 
bee - 10am first Saturday of month.

Cremorne Community Group Inc 
www.cremorne.tas.au or Facebook

cremornecommunitygroup@gmail.com 
Marquee hire for CCG members - 
ghr@pipshy.com or 0412 305 794

South Arm Songsters Choir
Sing with us! 7pm Mondays at the 
Community Centre. Everyone can 
sing - all welcome for  songs & 
laughter! Betsy 0418 526 002

Community Garden - Iron Plot 
Chat, help, plan.  A community 
space with a pizza oven.   
Meet Fridays 9am – 10am

Craft Group
2nd, 4th & 5th Tuesday of the month 
12:30-3pm, Calverton Hall. $2/session 
Lesley Gore 6239 9321

Garden Club
Meets 1st Monday of the month at 
the Community Centre at 4:30pm 
Laura 0400 101 900

Girls’ & Boys’ Brigades
Adventure for girls & boys 5-18yrs. 
Thursdays 5:30 - 7:30pm, at 
Emmanuel School, 1 Chipmans 
Road, Rokeby.  Libby 0416 277 101 
eneduljee@gmail.com

Sandford Scout Group 
Friends, fun, adventure and 
community service for boys & girls!  
Joey Scouts (5-7 yrs) Mon 5 - 6pm 
Cub Scouts (8-11 yrs) Mon 6.15-7.45 
Scouts (11-15 yrs)        Wed 7-9  
Susanne sehovington@hovo.id.au

SAPRA Committee Meeting 
2nd Tuesday in the month, 7pm at 
South Arm Community Centre.  
To address the Committee, please 
contact the President  (see p2) 

Exercise & activities
Cremorne Bowls Club
www.cremorne.bowls.com.au 
6248 9856 

Indoor bowls
Every Monday 1:30- 3pm Calverton 
Hall. Beginners always welcome!

Pilates
9am Mon Calverton Hall & 6pm 
Thurs South Arm Community Centre

Helen 0498 177 916

Bingo
1st Tuesday of each month. 7pm 
$15 to play (15 games).  
BYO welcome (incl Alcohol). 
Enquiries 0426825130.

Evolve Fitness
Thurs 5pm, Sat 8am, Sandford 
Community Hall. First Class Free.  
Susan 0488 707 056 or 
evolvefitnessaus@gmail.com 
facebook.com/evolvefitnessaus

Jayne Martin Yoga
Beginners classes at Lauderdale 
Hall. Sun 8-9am, Wed 7-8pm.   
Join our small community.  
Jayne 0474821552  
Jaynemartin04@gmail.com

South Arm Fitness & Wellness Hub
A space to work on you, in your time. 
Gym open 24/7. $12 /week, no lock 
in contract. Laura 0421 859 408   f 

Stand Up Paddle Boarding
SUP flat water lessons for 1 or 2 
students. Coach Stacey van Dongen. 
www.precisionsuptas.com.au

Tennis Court 
$10/hr. Book at South Arm Store or 
after hours ph Ron 0408 356 915

Food & dining
Fresh fish delivered door to door
Fortnightly on Wednesdays between 
11am-1pm (approx). Operating for 
over 30 years. Robyn 0438 721 448 
or robdaze@bigpond.com

Opossum Bay Store
Open 7 days for great coffee, 
takeaways, groceries, tools, fishing, 
cards, petrol with friendly service. 
6239 9134

South Arm RSL & Comm. Club
Great meals for Members & visitors. 
Dinner 7 days + lunch on Sundays.   
Sun, Mon, Tue, Thurs - Asian  
(dine in / take-away) .  
Fri Sat - Pizza (dine in/take-away) 
Wednesday - discount meals. 
Bottleshop available.  
Enquiries/bookings ph 6239 9171

Thai Larder - ready  
made meals delivered
Authentic home-cooked Thai meals 
made from scratch & delivered to 
your door. Cookery lessons and 
catering too. Ann 0455 793 260 
www.thailarder.com.au

Touch of the MO Cafe
Open Fri to Sun 9-1pm.  
Coffee, Breakfast, Lunch, Cakes, 
Smoothies, Milkshakes & more.  
6295 5532 or find us on Facebook

Gardening
AJs Lawnmowing & Maintenance
6 Calverton Place, South Arm 
Call Andrew for a free quote 
6239 9863 or 0422 992 479

Healthy Gardens Hobart
Qualified, experienced, insured 
& local. Mowing, brush cutting, 
weeding, mulching, planting, hedge 
trimming, pruning, advice and more. 
Robbie 0427 278 325

MR Mowing
Reliable, reasonably priced and 
local. Mowing, whipper snipping & 
pruning. Marty Ryan 0400 740 068

Emma Parker Garden Supplies 
Pea straw (baled/chopped/bagged), 
sheep or screened cow manure. 
High quality, weed-free. Regular or 
bulk delivery & other products avail. 
Enquire now 0409 555 098

South Arm Garden Supplies
Pea & barley straw, horse, sheep 
& chicken manure, potting mix & 
organic compost. Free local delivery. 
Adrian 0427 976618

Tasmanian tree care
Tree pruning, removal, support 
systems, recovery programs with 
soil injections & pest control.  
Colin Fry 0424 149 587  
colin@tasmaniantreecare.com

Qualified Landscaper
Develop new gardens or rejuvenate 
- big or small. References. Quotes.  
Steve 6239 9050    l   0408 000 645

Home & property
Blakey’s plumbing and 
maintenance. 
Domestic plumbing, repairs and 
blockages. Robert 0410 118 254

Crowy’s Excavations
Local, competent, fully insured. 
Pete 0417051537  

Electrical & Heat Pumps
Richard Pohl (Lic 945766)  
0419 899 100

Terry Hill Electrical
Available for domestic work. 
62399181 or 0407 399 181

Activ8 Electrical & Data 
Contractor Lic. 15607236 
Commercial & residential.  
Michael Calabrese 0407 281 383 
www.activ8electrical.com.au 
activ8electrical@gmail.com 
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Southern Electric Co. 
Jack Rodman 0438 502603 
southernelectricco@outlook.com

Greg Steinbauer
Gardening, odd jobs + home maintenance.  
0419 136 693  l gstein101@gmail.com

Tassie handyman 
Maintenance, carpentry, painting, 
fencing, small landscaping, window 
& door replacement or modifications. 
0448 667732 or via Facebook

Tas.i.vac Gutter Cleaning
Roof, solar panel, tank etc cleaning. 
Inspections, tank sanitising & more.
Damon.tasivac19@gmail.com  
0476 042 765

House-sitter Clare
Experienced, reliable, mature & local. 
Excellent references. 0450 417 061

Interior Design 
DIY consultations, new build & 
renovations.  Free discovery call. 
Kellie, Hello White Interiors 
0421972370 info@hellowhite.com.au

Property Consultant 
Robert Goyne, Fall Real Estate 
0458 653 553   l   robert@fall.com.au

Snoopy’s Gas Fitting
Install, service and maintain.  
Brett Newell   l   0448877062 
sssnoopy11@gmail.com

Reptile Ranger 
Rescue & relocate snakes correctly. 
Permit 2001766. Craig 0424 441 488

Residential cleaning
Weekend house cleaning to your 
requirements by mature, reliable 
lady. Melissa 0426 207 738 
Southarmcleaning@gmail.com

Special interest
South Arm Peninsula History
Visit the Maurice Potter History 
Room at the Community Centre.  
Join the South Arm Peninsula 
History Facebook Group.   
Michael Topfer   l    0400 416 099 
history@southarm.tas.au 

Genealogy Research 
Get your family tree started or solve 
family mystery. $50 initial review incl 
2hrs research. Maree 0409 169 659    
harriets.garden@bigpond.com

Family History Research
Want family history research? 
or a gift? Jim 0417 518 336  
ancestralressertas@iinet.net.au

TCE Tutor - ENW, ENL or French 
Many years’ experience teaching  
pre-tertiary + tertiary. Can also help 
with essays, English expression etc. 
0477 771 040

Transport & equipment
Wheelchairs and walker
Short-term loans to South Arm RSL 
Sub-Branch Members and Defence 
Services personnel (and their 
dependants). Peter 0477 706 497

Venue hire
Calverton Hall & Oval
Hire -  Cherie Osborn   0409 217 975

South Arm Community Centre 
Special interest group meetings, 
special occasions, workshops, 
business meetings, short courses. 
Reasonable rates. 0407 875 460  
SAPRAPres@southarm.tas.au

Volunteering
Coastcare

Mortimer Bay  
Leanne 0408 498 468

Opossum Bay & South Arm - OBSAC  
1st Sunday of each month 
10am -midday. Different venues.  
Robyn 0400 119 519 

Pipeclay  
Autumn & Spring & Clean Up Aust 
Day working bees.  0408 121 304  
(Anne) gcrummy@bigpond.net.au 

Wildcare—Deslacs (Clifton) 
info@wildcaredeslacs.org

Fire Brigades
South Arm Fire Station -  
2nd Tuesday of the month,  
6:30pm for 7pm start. Val Ansett, 
Brigade Chief  0408 267 887

Sandford Fire Station -  
Training each Monday 7:30 
Paul Lawler, Brigade Chief  
0409 305 808

Clifton Beach Surf Life Saving Club
Membership, activities, sponsorship 
& clubhouse inquiries - President 
Craig Rogerson, 0418 120 796 or 
Vanessa Copeland, 0419 561 746 
secretary@cliftonbeachslsc.com.au 
www.cliftonbeachslsc.com.au

Friends of Opossum Bay Park 
Plant, plan, weed & chat at Opossum 
Bay Park every Wednesday, 9 - 10am 
Rae 0417 555 175

Water carters
MKH Water Supply & Cartage
Domestic & civil. Services all areas. 
Marcus 0438 643 176

Reliable Water 
Tim 0419 614 457

SouthAir Water
Damien 0417 928 377

Streamline Water
Wayne 0418 125 096

Wellbeing & health
Ceò na mara beauty & skin care
Qualified beauty therapist, 19 years 
expe. Waxing, henna, tinting & more.
Mon, Fri, Sat & Sun 9-late.  
Tues, Wed & Thurs evenings by appt. 
Ph: Lou 0409 552 869 or Facebook

Converse Online Speech Pathology
Specialising in Autism, social skills, 
literacy & early intervention.   
Frankie 0487 718 750  
www.conversetherapy.com.au 
frankie@ conversetherapy.com.au

Cremorne Reflexology
Qualified reflexologist. Home visits 
for relaxation or health concerns 
(chronic pain, sleep, circulation, & 
digestion). $60/hr Tara 0457 327482

Naturopath / Nutritionist  
& Psychic Medium/Healing
Amanda Erskine in Sandford.  
To book ph 0417 727 065

Massage @ MJ’s Salon
Remedial, relaxation, hot rocks 
and pampering massage.  
Wed & Sat.  Vicky 0414 516 234

Pamper Room
Facials, relaxation, hot stone, or 
pregnancy massages. Mon- Sat 
www.pamperroom.com.au  
Tania 0458 528 258    f

South Arm Community Pharmacy
Shop 4, 3120 South Arm Rd 
03 6239 9529, Fax 03 6239 9600  
info@southarmpharmacy.com.au 
Monday-Friday 8.30am-5.30pm,  
Sat 9am- 12 noon

Sandford Massage Wellness Centre
Massage and naturopathic services 
by appointment Sun, Mon, Tues 
10am-5pm. $50 Kyla 0418 537279

TSL Counselling Services
Qualified Counsellor, PACFA member 
Toni - 0432 998 858  
www.tslcounselling.com.au
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